南京师范大学附属中学 2024 届暑假检测试题

一、阅读理解

Dear Tommy,

I am Ole Orvér, Finnair's chief commercial officer. It's my pleasure to warmly welcome you back to the skies with Finnair. I'd like to reflect on some of the developments that we hope you find exciting and helpful:

- •This summer season you can fly with Finnair to over 70 European and five US destinations. In Asia, we serve eight cities, including Guangzhou and newly added Mumbai starting 6 August. We operate over 300 daily flights and I'm excited about the addition of Seattle and Dallas to our US network.
- •Travel is recovering everywhere, and airports around the world are working hard to manage increased traffic volumes. It is a good idea to reserve some extra time at the airport before your flight. We are doing our very best together with our partners both at Helsinki and in our outstations to offer you a smooth travel experience during this popular travel season.
- •You are again able to offset (碳补偿) flight carbon emissions, this time with a service that combines sustainable aviation (航空) fuel and certified climate projects. We at Finnair have ambitious emissions targets and our customers wish for a simple and transparent way to contribute.
- •Finnair Plus turned 30 in May. We are committed to developing the programme further to serve you in the best possible way. To make your flight bookings smoother, we recently upgraded the experience of booking award flights in the Finnair app.

Finally, I'd like to thank you for your patience when we haven't got things quite right. Wherever you're travelling in the next few months, I hope it's memorable. Thank you for flying Finnair.

Kind Regards, Ole Orvér

- 1. Which city is a new addition to the Finnair's Asian network?
 - A. Guangzhou.

- B. Mumbai.
- C. Seattle.D. Dallas.
- 2. What is Finnair doing to help the environment?
 - A. Launching a climate project. B. Developing sustainable fuels.
 - C. Donating to a green programme. D. Offering a carbon offset service.
- 3. Why does Finnair write this letter to Tommy?
 - A. To express sincere gratitude. B. To introduce new routes.
 - C. To apologize for bad service. D. To keep a regular customer.

Do you really know who you are? This is not a trick question but rather an honest understanding into the inner workings of each one of us. We usually share with our friends a piece of who we are, the piece that we want them to like or connect with. However, there is a secret, a hidden piece that doesn't want to be noticed by others.

Our personal inner beliefs play a vital role in the way we think, act and live. They set us up to accept a belief and then it is the belief that parts our personal stories. There are numerous people who have taken on the pain and suffering of their parents. Some have devoted their lives to living with lack; that is lack of love because they saw what they thought was love when ignored in the crib(婴儿床) and it frightened them. Subconsciously(潜意识地) they made great efforts in their lives to avoid a similar experience.

The point is that each one of us carries around with us our inner beliefs. If one of your beliefs is one that causes you to hold back from getting the perfect job or blocking love to come to you, that belief is a negative belief and one that needs to be dealt with if you are seeking a life of joy, contentment and personal success, whether it is emotional, spiritual, financial or physical.

Do not let your blocked or frozen emotions guide the way you want to lead your life. Now it is your time to finally become victorious over those past situations that have upset you during your entire life and become the winner you were born to be.

- 4. What can we infer from the second paragraph?
 - A. Our love shouldn't be hidden. B. The author lacks love when in the crib.
 - C. Our inner beliefs make us what we are. D. Most inner beliefs make us sad and painful.
- 5. What does the underlined word "it" in the third paragraph refer to?
 - A. The lack of love.
- B. The negative belief.
- C. The past painful experience. D. The life of joy, contentment and success.
- 6. What does the author advise us to do with negative inner beliefs?
 - A. To ignore inner negative beliefs. B. To deal with our negative inner beliefs wisely.
 - C. To share our negative inner beliefs with others. D. To find out the reasons for negative inner beliefs.

Is Your Diet Destroying the Environment?

A vegetarian diet is often praised for its health benefits. Studies have shown that vegetarians usually have lower levels of heart disease and a lower risk of diabetes than

people who eat meat. What most people are less aware of, however, are the effects that a vegetarian diet can have on the environment.

Researchers from the Union of Concerned Scientists in the US recently studied how consumer behavior affects the environment. The study showed that meat consumption is one of the main ways that humans can damage the environment, second only to the use of motor vehicle.

Then,how can eating meat have a negative effect on the environment? For a start, all farm animals such as cows, pigs, and sheep give off methane(沼气)gas by expelling(排 出)wind from their bodies. One cow can produce up to 60 liters of methane each day. Methane gas is the second most common greenhouse gas after carbon dioxide. Many environmental experts now believe that it is more responsible for global warming than carbon dioxide. It is estimated that 25% of all methane released into the atmosphere comes from farm animals.

Another way that meat production affects the environment is through the use of water and land. 2,500 gallons of water are needed to produce one pound of beef, whereas 20 gallons of water are needed to produce one pound of wheat. One acre of farmland used for crop production can produce 40,000 pounds of potatoes, 30,000 pounds of carrots, or 50,000 pounds of tomatoes.

Many people now see the benefits of switching to a vegetarian diet, not just for health reasons, but also because it plays a vital role in protecting the environment. However, some nutritionists advise against switching to a totally strict vegetarian, or vegan diet. They believe a vegan diet, which excludes all products from animal sources, such as cheese, eggs, and milk, can be short of many necessary vitamins and minerals our bodies need.

Today, many people know it's important to take better care of their bodies and to use the earth's resources more efficiently. As this understanding spreads, more people may realize that to help the environment and for the human race to survive, more of us will need to become vegetarians.

- 7. The underlined word "it" in Para.3 refers to ______.

 A. methane gas
 B. carbon dioxide
 C. expelling wind
 D. greenhouse gas

 8. Many figures are used in Para.4 to show ______.

 A. growing tomatoes has the highest production
 - B. crop production is better than meat production
 - C. meat production consumes too much water and land
 - D. farm animals are the main producer of the methane gas

- 9. Which of the statement is TRUE according to the article?
 - A. Doctors suggest switching to totally vegetarian diets.
 - B. It takes more water and land to produce a kilo of crops.
 - C. Farm animals give off methane gas and pollute the environment.
 - D. Carbon dioxide is more responsible for global warming than methane gas.
- 10. What message does the passage want to convey?
 - Our diet is destroying the surroundings.
 - B. Raising farm animals affects the environment.
 - C. A vegetarian diet helps to protect the environment.
 - D. More and more people are becoming strict vegetarians.

The warm coast of California is a place where many western monarch butterflies travel to stay during the cold winter months in the United States. Researchers fear the record low number of monarchs this year could mean the insects are in danger of disappearing in the near future.

The Xerces Society works on conservation efforts for insects. Last winter, it recorded around 29,000 butterflies in its yearly survey. That was similar to the winter before, when an all-time low of 27,000 monarchs was counted. But the count this year is dangerously low. Fewer than 2,000 orange-and-black butterflies are in the yearly count this January, which showed a big drop in recent years. On the eastern side of the Rocky Mountains, another monarch butterfly population has decreased by more than 80 percent since the mid-1990s.

Causes for the extremely low numbers of butterflies in the western states include homebuilding and chemical use, which destroyed milkweed plants along their migratory(迁移的)path. The plants are needed for monarch butterflies to grow and develop. Climate changes interfere with the growth of wild plants. And huge wildfires in the west may also have influenced their migration.

A 2017 Washington State University study predicted that monarch butterflies would likely disappear within 10to 20 years if the population dropped below 30,000 and nothing was done to save them.

Action should be taken to provide protection for their food supply and environment, including their migratory path. The Xerces Society said it will keep working with other partners to protect the monarch. The organization added that people can help by planting flowers and milkweed along these butterflies' migratory path.

- 11. Why do the researchers fear the possibility of monarch butterflies disappearing?
 - A. Because the warm coast of California is getting cold during the winter months.

- B. Because most of them are killed by huge wildfires.
- C. Because the population of this species is varied.
- 清明: jsgkxsd D. Because the number of monarch butterflies has dropped sharply.
- 12. What does Paragraph 3 mainly about?
 - A. Milkweed plants need monarchs to grow and develop.
 - B. Factors of the decrease in numbers of monarchs.
 - C. Human activities have influenced the climate change.
 - D. The importance of milkweed to the environment.
- 13. What does the underlined phrase "interfere with" in Paragraph 3 probably mean?
 - C. Reserve. B. Help A. Lead. D. Disturb.
- 14. What can we infer from the last 2 paragraphs?
 - A. Within 10 to 20 years monarch butterflies will disappear.
 - B. The migratory path of monarch butterflies is under protection.
 - C. Milkweed should be planted along monarchs'migratory path.
 - It is dangerous if the number of a species is below 30,000.

七选五

Most of us would agree that gossip (流言蜚语) is bad. However, how many of us shut down gossip as soon as we hear it? In fact, gossip is something that can forever change a friendship and even prevent you from making new friends in the future. 15 Here are some ways gossip hurts, and what you can do to avoid it.

Gossiping Makes You Look Bad

If you're the one gossiping, other people who don't know you will not be willing to be your friend. If you talk behind one friend's back, the possibility is that you will do that to anyone.

The next time you feel the need to talk about a friend, take a moment to understand Do you believe it will give others the opinion that you're 16 knowledgeable?

Facing a Friend Who Has Gossiped About You

If you open your heart to a friend and then realize your trust was misplaced, this will forever change your relationship. 17

You may decide that you do not want to give your friend another chance, and this will end your relationship. Perhaps the person that gossiped was not your friend to begin with. If so, you'll need to make sure your friend knows that you don't talk about

people behind their backs, and you expect the same from your friend. Perhaps your friend
believed that what she thought was well understood by others. How to Stop Gossiping
How to Stop Gossiping
Even if you don't know the person being talked about, change the
subject or walk away. Don't let the poor behavior of someone else ruin your reputation as
a good friend.
A. The person you're gossiping to may be friends with the one you hate.
B. If you hear someone gossiping, set an example of how to behave.
C. Besides, talking about other people's private affairs is not cool.
D. Once trust is gone, it has to be rebuilt over time.
E. Do you think spreading gossip will help make you stand out?
F. You may also choose to give your friend another chance and go forward with your
friendship.
G. Even if someone doesn't trust you, you can still make friends with others.
三、完形填空
Last month, Dongxiang County in Gansu Province was officially removed from the
"List of Poorest Counties in China".
Landlocked in China's northwest, Dongxiang County is 20 to 256,828
Dongxiang people, one of China's 55 ethnic (民族的) minorities. In 2013, nearly a third
of its was still living under the absolute poverty line. So, how did they do it?
So, how did they do it?
Most of Dongxiang people are who grow wheat and potatoes. Then it is
that anti-poverty projects the county often 24 food.
The potatoes here are 25 . Dongxiang people have many ways of 26
potatoes for the table, including spicy potato slices, sour potato rolls, whole potatoes
under a bed of hot rocks, and even potato noodles. Now these potato28
are sold all over China.
Fan Chenyang, who works in the Dongxiang potato industry, said that one of the
ways potatoes helped lift the area out of poverty was through education and
30 It includes topics like latest planting methods and disease31 "These
sessions have helped a lot in 32 both the quality and quantity of the potatoes

Dongxiang County is also famous for its ______33____. Five years ago, Mada Wude, who left at the age of 17 in order to raise sheep in other areas of northwest China, was

being produced here," he said.

	arou	nd 1	1,800 she	ep o	owned by 25	fam	ilies in his vil	llage	. Over the five years, he has
	help	ed t	the villag	gers	raise more a	ind	better lambs.	The	e profit is distributed to the
	-	_	-		-		_		organic food and monitored
			usly by A	AI sy	stems. Theref	ore,	consumers all	ove	er China can eat with peace of
	mino								
	20.	A.	witness	В.	access	C.	home	D.	entry
	21.	A.	crew	В.	population	C.	police	D.	children
	22.	A.	farmers	В.	fishermen	C.	singers	D.	hunters
	23.	A.	unbeliev	able	E C	В.	acceptable	C.	avoidable D. understandable
					apply for		give up	D.	suffer from
	25.	A.	small	B.	sweet so cutting baked	C.	famous	D.	expensive
	26.	A.	cleaning	В.	cutting	c.	planting	D.	preparing
	27.	Α.	rotten	В.	baked	c.	fried	D.	hidden
	28.	A.	rocks	В.	products	c.	chips	D.	tools
	29.	A.	wrong	В.	different	C.	main	D.	tough
1	30.	Α.	training	В.	exhibition	c.	festival	D.	export
	31.	A.	damage	В.	development	c.	spread	D.	prevention
	32.	A.	reducing	B.	meeting	c.	improving	D.	judging
	33.	A.	lamb	в.	architecture	c.	dancing	D.	rice
	34.	A.	appeal	В.	return	c.	decline	D.	rice stop
									The state of the s
	四、	用卓	单词的适	当形	式完成短文				
	阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。								
									and pulse of the city,35
		_	_						(it) unique characteristics.
	Among thousands of hutongs in Beijing each one is worth having37								
	_		_				_		gjing Hutong is located in the
	Xicheng District of Beijing and 38 (lie) between Fuyou Street in the east and								
	Xidan North Street in the west. The overall 39 (long) is 664 meters and the broadest part is 32, 18 meters. Qianshi Hutong is lo the west side of Beijing Zhubaoshi								
Street. It has long been the narrowest hutong in Beijing. It is 55 meters in the narrowest									
part. Two people 40 (face) each other have to go through the Hutong sideways.									
At the end of the Hutong is a courtyard, with an awning above it and bedrooms beside it.									
1	T								
	67								

encouraged to 34 to his county to set up company, which is now taking care of

The courtyard is an early form of a money market,41 official currencies were
exchanged in the Qing Dynasty. Jiuwan Hutong is 390 meters long with more than 13
tortuous parts, which is why it (call) the most tortuous hutong in Beijing.
One Foot Street is regarded 43 the shortest hutong in Beijing. It is only about
10 meters long. Stretching from East Tian'anmen Square Road to Chongwenmen Inner
Street, Dongjiaomin lane is about 1, 600 meters long and 44 (use) to be the
location of many embassies. There are also sites of old churches, banks, official mansions
and clubs.
52
五、感谢信/祝贺信
45. 假定你是李华,一个月之前你在 Mr. Smith 所属的公司实习。在此期间你得到
了 Mr. Smith 悉心的指导和帮助。请用英文写一封信向 Mr. Smith 表达你对他的感谢,
内容包括:
1.表达感谢;
2.感谢他的原因。
注意: 1.词数 100 左右;
2.可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
Dear Mr. Smith,
I'm Li Hua.
- Chit
Yours,
Li Hua
六、读后续写
46. 阅读下面短文,根据所给情节进行续写,使之构成一个完整的故事。
Yogurt (酸奶)
- 0 m

It was a rough week. The price of oil rose sharply as the temperature dropped badly in Maine. We were looking at a high of eight degrees that week, and I had missed three days of work, so my payment was going to be lower than normal, I was stressed, to say the

least. I shopped strategically, looking for every possible way to cut pennies so I could buy groceries and keep the house warm.

My eight-year-old son, Peter, didn't understand when I told him we were struggling that week. He wanted a special kind of yogurt, but I couldn't spare three dollars to buy it for him. It was the kind of yogurt with a cartoon kid riding a skateboard on the front of the box, and a mere two spoonfuls in each cup. It was the kind of product that wastes a parent's money and makes me hate advertising. I felt guilty as a mother when those big eyes looked at me with confusion, as if to say, "It's just yogurt. What's the big deal?" So I found a way, I put something back as single mothers often do. He got his yogurt.

On the way back from the grocery store, I noticed a homeless man holding a sign by the side of the road. My heart hurt, and I tried not to look at him. I watched people avoid him on the street and walk by without even meeting his eyes, let alone show their kindness. I looked at him closely then — bare hands holding a piece of cardboard, snot (鼻涕) frozen to his face, a ripped jacket. And there I was struggling because I had to buy oil-to heat my home.

I reached into my wallet where I had throe clumps(叠) of money already folded and ready for rent, oil, and farming, I had calculated what we needed to the penny.

I handed the man a five-dollar bill. He trembled as he took it. "God bless you," he smiled. That's when I started to cry.

注意:1.所续写短文的词数应为 150 左右;

- 2.至少使用 5 个短文中标有下划线的关键词语;
- 3.续写部分分为两段,每段的开头语已为你写好;

4.续与完成后,请用卜划线	杨出你所使用的天键词语。						
Paragraph I:							
My son said suddenly, "I thought you didn't have any money to spare, Mom."							
Paragraph 2:							
On that day, my son perfe	ormed an act shat most adults wouldn't have done.						
_3/1/	11+500						
15	& Commence of the Commence of						
- 1							